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Biography 
Bryan Tribble began his career with the Illinois Department of Healthcare and Family Services–
Division of Child Support Services (CSS) in June 2001 as an accountant.  In January 2006, he was 
tasked with leading the Professional and Recreational License Revocation project, which 
culminated in the initiation of the process by which Illinois hunting and fishing licenses are denied 
at the point of sale.  In February 2008, Bryan became the manager of the Administrative Driver’s 
License Suspension project for CSS.  Bryan continued in this role until August 2012 when he 
became the assistant manager of Policy for CSS, a position that offered him an opportunity to 
marry his knowledge of child support with his passion for research, analysis, and 
implementation.  In August 2017, Bryan was elevated to the position of manager of Policy for CSS, 
where he eventually not only oversaw policy and CSS-related legislation, but also statewide child 
support training and the business analysts working in Program Support.  Most recently, Bryan 
accepted the position of interim IV-D Administrator of CSS, effective January of 2021.  Then, in 
July of 2021, he was officially made the IV-D Administrator for the State of Illinois. 
 
Bryan has been an active member of the Illinois Family Support Enforcement Association (IFSEA) 
Board of Directors, serving as First and Second Vice-President (2011 and 2010, respectively), as 
well as President (2012).  As the Illinois IV-D Administrator, he continues to serve on the Board as 
an appointed director.  Bryan also has served as faculty on numerous occasions at the Illinois 
Judicial Education Conference, an annual conference organized and presented by the Illinois 
Supreme Court in conjunction with the Administrative Office of Illinois Courts.  Additionally, he 
has been active on the national level speaking at multiple conferences and on educational 
panels.  Bryan also has been involved with the National Child Support Enforcement Association 
(NCSEA), serving on the Leadership Symposium Committee (2014-2016) and the Emerging Issues 
and Best Practices Subcommittee of the Policy and Government Relations Committee (2012 
through 2018 and 2022 to 2023) and the Policy and Government Relations Committee 
presently.  In 2020, Bryan joined the NCCSD Policy and Practice. 
 


